

## Minutes

### **Cheltenham Community Committee Meeting**

**!at September 2020 at 7.00 pm**

**Cheltenham Hotel**

Present: Keith Robertson, Lesley Robertson, Jacqui Campion, Pauline Scott, Heather Gee Taylor, Tammy Eckersley-Corbett, Luke Doidge-Bailey, Amanda, Jeff Graham from Civil Defence and Tracey Cuff and Trish Balmer of Neighbourhood Support, Feilding.

Apologies: Andy Gilies, Janine Hawthorn, Mark Dickens, Michael Campion and David Mills.

Proposed by Keith – Seconded by Tammy.

<b>NO.</b>	<b>ITEM</b>		<b>ACTION</b>
1	<b>Confirmation of previous minutes</b>	Keith proposed that the minutes of the last meeting were true and accurate.	Proposed by Pauline Scott Seconded by Tammy
2	<b>Council Liaison Report</b>	<p><u>Heather Gee-Taylor</u></p> <p>Proposed Stock grazing bylaw was rejected – they were not happy with it – carrying on with old one in the meantime.</p> <p>Manfield has had some games – and hopefully more in the future.</p> <p>Rangiwahia Hall was broken into and trashed.</p> <p>The issue of engine braking was raised. Amanda has a list of some of the offenders and it was suggested maybe we could do a letter?</p> <p>There is nothing happening so far with regard to signs, posts, motorbikes at Almadale.</p> <p>Heather received email from Stacey Egale regarding table and things to go in.</p> <p><u>Guest Speaker</u></p> <p>Jeff Graham from Civil Defence and Tracey Cuff and Trish Balmer from Neighbourhood Support, Feilding</p> <p>Jeff has started working with Neighbourhood support – they are going to assist us with making a contact list – then it is up to the community to keep it up to date.</p>	

		<p>Community group will be made up – and will need a person who will be the main point of contact. List should include our details and information, plus a second person of contact. Collate details and relevant information regarding emergency equipment, skills etc. There will be a hard copy as well as being on-line.</p> <p>Where would we have helicopter landing points? Where would we store kit? Emergency centre? What area do we want to cover?</p> <p>Also on contact list – vulnerable people – do they have transport?</p> <p>Recovery options – what things are most important? Power? Roading? Etc.</p> <p>There is a free page at the back where we can put anything we like – eg. Generator</p> <p>The “we are ok” page on back can be stuck in a window, saying where you have evacuated to and a contact number.</p> <p>This information can go on the MDC website if required. How we would distribute it in the community is up to us – the postie may be able to help.</p> <p>We will get list going and go over it with Jeff. Nominate somebody to work with Jeff on this suggested: Andy, Luke, Tammy and Keith.</p> <p>Kit should last for 7 days for rural areas.</p> <p>There was a mention of some equipment that make safe drinking water – Jeff mentioned it costs approx \$300.00.</p>	
3	<b>Treasurers Report</b>	<p>Meridian went out - \$37.95 Balance is \$385.64</p> <p>2 Deposits - Raffle \$140.00 – Balance - \$2,951.32</p>	Proposed by Pauline Scott Seconded by Keith
4	<b>Correspondence</b>	<p>There is some Community Art Grant Money going around and we decided to apply for a Mural – Keith asked if everyone was happy with that – committee said YES.</p> <p>- If we put the mural close to the ground – it saves money. This quote was \$1,600.00.</p> <p>A higher sign comes with regulations – Quote for this was \$4,251.00 plus gst – it would be more visible.</p> <p>Also got a quote for rocks at the bottom to stop people driving into it – it was \$1,500.00.</p> <p>An application has been put in for the most expensive quote.</p>	

	<p>Got a second quote in for security cameras from Couchmans Alarms – this involves night vision and licence plate recognition camera – quote was about \$10,000.00.</p> <p>Previous quote was approx \$3,000 - Image Audio, Maybe we could make additions to this one? Andy will run through this one with Dave.</p>	Keith to follow up
<b>Matters Arising</b>	<p>Keith suggested that the secretary could draft a letter from the community regarding the engine braking issue.</p> <p>Also suggested a letter to NZTA regarding bridge accident recently. People feel that nothing will be done until there is a death</p>	Keith to ask secretary
<b>General Business</b>	<p><u>Hall</u></p> <p>Baker Ag hired it – have send invoice for that. Farmsource have booking for 30<sup>th</sup> September. There is a wedding in February.</p> <p><u>Playground</u></p> <p>Landscaping is going ahead.</p> <p>Lighting : - Keith saw a 50 meter rope light for approx \$250.00, but thought it could be easily stolen. - Karl to confirm or deny.</p> <p>Regarding next stage of playground, Keith asked about having a separate bank account for any donations for the playground. Pauline suggested we use a bank account that we already have but not used for this purpose – to keep it separate. All committee members agreed.</p> <p><u>Welcome Signs</u></p> <p>Rules and regulations depend on where they are going. If its within 70k zone – talk to MDC about it. We need to decide where we would like it - there are different rules for 100k zone.</p> <p>Keith will get hold of roading and see about yellow no-parking lines / signs outside the gate over the road.</p> <p>Peter Gifford – (Dog man) gave us a fantastic demonstration! He is wanting to build a training centre with kennels for breeding, training – search and rescue, drugs and assistance. He was asking for a donation of \$16,000.00 – to get a right to a kennel Suggestion: What about a community one? (not through the committee) There would be a contract – should the venture fail within</p>	Keith to follow up

		<p>so many years – there would be a refund.  The committee was asked how they felt about this?  Most people said not really, a little expensive.</p>	
	<p><b>Meeting Closed</b></p>	<p>9.00 pm</p>	
	<p><b>Next Meeting</b></p>	<p>6<sup>th</sup> October 2020 at 7.00 pm</p> <p><u>Meeting Dates for 2020</u></p> <p>September 1<sup>st</sup>  October 6<sup>th</sup>  November 4<sup>th</sup> – (Wednesday – due to Melbourne Cup)  December 1<sup>st</sup> – (Pot Luck)</p>	